City of Junction City 
City Commission

Agenda Memo
September 13, 2011
From:

Gregory S. McCaffery, Assistant City Manager
To:

Gerry Vernon, City Manager and the City Commissioners
Subject:     
Storm Water design and inspection Ash Street/ Riverwalk Pond Area
Objective:  The consideration and approval of Professional Engineering Service Contract to KAW Valley Engineering, Inc.  – Storm Water design and inspection Ash Street/ Riverwalk Pond Area.
Explanation of Issue:  The City Commission at the meeting of August 16, 2011 directed staff to proceed with a gravity design of a storm sewer system in order to provide a means of supplementing the Riverwalk Landing Pond as a condition of the overall Riverwalk Landing development.  A Professional Service Agreement has been provided by Kaw Valley Engineering for these services including project administration and inspection in an amount not to exceed $17,050.  City staff has reviewed these costs and concur with proposal as provided.  The overall gravity storm sewer construction costs is estimated at $75,000 with a completion on or about January 1, 2012 with final restoration spring of 2012.  Should the City Commission approve the design services it is anticipated the gravity sewer storm will be designed, constructed and completed in order to take advantage of the spring 2012 rains/precipitation which should supplement the Pond overall elevations.

Budget Impact:  Funding for this project is available within the Stormwater Fund, with an overall project costs at approximately $93,000.
Alternatives:  

1.  Approve the Professional Engineering Service Agreement with KAW Valley Engineering, an amount not to exceed $17,050.

2.  Disapprove the Professional Engineering Service Agreement with KAW Valley Engineering, an amount not to exceed $17,050.


3.  Modify the proposal.


4.  Table the request.

Recommendation:  Staff recommends approval of the Professional Engineering Service Agreement with KAW Valley Engineering, an amount not to exceed $17,050.

Suggested Motion:  Move to approve the Professional Engineering Service Agreement with KAW Valley Engineering, an amount not to exceed $17,050 for the Storm Water design and inspection Ash Street/ Riverwalk Pond Area, as presented.
Enclosures:  Engineering Agreement for Civil Engineering Services – Kaw Engineering, Inc.
